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BACKGROUND: 
 
With the conclusion of the Sarnia secondary school ARC and the creation of two new Catholic 
elementary schools in south Sarnia, the opportunity to include our Sarnia-Lambton schools in the 
Muskoka Woods experience is now appropriate.  The building of community at both the 
secondary and elementary schools through this unique faith and leadership camp is something 
that the schools are being afforded the opportunity to explore.  
  
For the past two years, Ursuline College has joined with its elementary partner schools to 
participate in the Muskoka Woods Leadership experience.  This faith retreat and leadership camp 
brings together our grade seven students and a large contingent of secondary school student 
leaders.  Over these 4 days, our students grow in their faith, develop leadership and team-
building skills and come together as a community of Catholic students.   
 
The camp is set on the shores of Lake Rosseau in the Muskokas.  Facilities include  a chapel, a 
dining hall that feeds 400, an archery range, an indoor climbing wall, an outdoor ropes course, 
hiking trails, mountain biking, a zip line, canoeing, a golf range and countless other activities.  It 
is a tremendous facility and an awesome opportunity for our students. 
 
In order to provide a deeper understanding of the Muskoka Woods experience for our Sarnia-
Lambton schools, an excursion is being planned for the weekend of May 1st and 2nd.  
Arrangements are being made for fifty people to attend.  Accommodations include overnight 
lodging, meals and travel aboard a coach bus.   
 
Every elementary  school in Sarnia-Lambton is being asked to send two representatives.  They 
may be members of the staff, the phys. ed. itinerant, the school chaplaincy leader, school council 
members, the faith ambassador, the principal, the vice principal, a volunteer, etc.  Ten places 
have been reserved for members of the Kent and Lambton deaneries. In addition, the Board of 
Trustees, and the Superintendent for the Sarnia-Lambton schools have also been invited.   
 
We are undertaking this excursion because we know what a tremendous experience Muskoka 
Woods has been for our Chatham-Kent students and we want to offer the same opportunity for 
our Sarnia-Lambton students.   
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
That the St. Clair Catholic District School Board receive the report:  Muskoka Woods in 
Sarnia-Lambton, for information. 

                  Enclosure 9 


